

March 11, 1993

Mr. John J. Wilson Florida Tire Recycling 10151 Range Line Road Ft. Pierce, FL 34987

RE: Fire Lanes

Dear Jack:

This letter is regarding my visit to your facility on March 10, 1993. I noticed a considerable amount of rubber being moved, some of which was being used for road bed to which marl was being added. I was told that once the marl was compacted, shell would be added to complete an all weather driving service fire lane.

I was also told that the pile of tires that the shredders are working on at this time will be gone by March 11, 1993. At that time you will need to start constructing a fire lane with a front-end loader on the Northeast corner going West of the shredded pile and proceeding with a 50' wide fire lane between the property line and the pile around the entire perimeter of the property. DER requirements are the same for processed tires as well as whole tires so for every 100' you will need a 50' wide fire lane through the pile. You will also need to bring the height of the piles down to 15'.

Please check your copy of DER's Waste Tire Rules 17-711.540 for requirements of the emergency preparedness manual.

The list of telephone numbers and names to be posted on the front glass should be key holders and operators of equipment that you have on site who can be called in the event of an emergency.

I appreciate the cooperation I received from you and your staff. I shall return next week to see how you are progressing.

Sincerely,

ST. LUCIE COUNTY-FT. PIERCE

FIRE PREVENTION BUREAU

Captain Robert K. Tomlinson

Assistant Fire Marshal